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October 26, 2006 
 
Federal Communications Commission 
Laboratory Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD 21046 
 
RE:  FCC Identifier ATH2425131 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
We respectfully wish to apply for a Class II permissive change for the above referenced FCC 
Identifier under the provisions of FCC rule 2.1043. 
 
The changes that were made to the unit involve mechanical changes to accomplish several goals.  
The first is to provide for a more cost effective manufacture of the assembly by redesigning the 
plastic housing and die cast chassis parts, as well as several smaller mechanical pieces.  In 
addition, changes were made to enhance the environmental sealing to improve the resistance to 
water intrusion.  In addition, several minor cosmetic changes were done.  The electrical design and 
performance remains essentially the same as in the original submission.  A SAR test report is 
included to support this request. 
 
The applicant certifies that no party to this application is subject to a denial of federal benefits 
pursuant to Section 5301 of the Anti-Drug abuse Act of 1988. 
 
Our FRN number is 0004-2015-21. 
 
Your prompt attention to this matter is appreciated.  Please let me know if there are any questions 
or if further data is required. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Oblak 
VP Standards and Regulatory Affairs 
E.F. Johnson Co. 


